CHERRY ORCHARD PRIMARY SCHOOL

We care, we learn, we succeed
www.cherryorchard.bham.sch.uk

Dear Parent / Carer,

Welcome back! The start of the academic year has been a very positive one. I'd like to thank those
parents who have already given feedback on some of the improvements we have made. Remember, if
you have any ideas, you can always pop them into our suggestions box which is in the school entrance

(outside the office), and we have a visitors’ book in the office if you'd like to comment on anything.
I'd also like to say a huge congratulations to the newly elected members of our student bodies (see
page 2 of this newsletter). I'm sure they will make a very valuable contribution to Cherry Orchard
throughout the year, and I ook forward to working with them.

Alison Taylor (Headteacher).

Quote of the month: Do your little bit of good where you are. it's those little bits of good
put together that overwhelm the world.’ (Desmond Tutu).
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TWITTER SCHOOL ADMISSIONS
Thank you to everyone SEPTEMBER 2016

who is already follow- ) ) ) )
ing our Twitter feed T would just like to remind you that if your

@copschool child is due to start school in September
If you would like to follow us whilst 2016 and you wish to apply for a place at
maintaining the privacy of your Cherry Orchard, you will need to have your
own Twitter feed, just go to settings application form completed and submitted
on your account and choose to the Local Authority by 4 December
oOprotect my tweet s|a915 Applications can be completed on
We will be updating our Twitter line at www.birmingham.gov.uk/
feed regularly, and aim to use it as : g )
a way of keeping you up to date schooladmissions or can be filled in by
with whatds happen|/hand.
coming up in the life of the school. If parents require any extra support or
Updates can also be seen on the help in completing the form, please do not
FIEITIE [DFEEE @ A SEnTe mElet. hesitate to contact the school office and

We hope you will all follow us! speak to Mrs B Khatkar.
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SCHOOL COUNCIL

Meet our newly elected School Council Representatives
for 2015-2016. They have lots of ideas about how to
move the school forward a
make a brilliant team!

6C: Brandon and Yasmin 6J: Rohan T and Lia
6ME: Finlay and Ritsika

5SA: Ishaveer and Shanice 5ST: Johann and Sabah
4P: Nidhi and Zachary 4U: Isabella and Giger

3B: Amir and Sarah K 3M: Marta and Jonel

2N: Muhammad and Zahra 2C: Pavandeep and Ragha

1A: Sahil and Jaskaran 1R: Elayna and Nafi

ECO COUNCIL

You can find out what Eco-Council are up to this year
on the following page of this newsletter, but here are
all the names of our current members.

Kimora, Rithvik, Kyro, Ranveer, Aanya, Anjali
Y4: Sachin, Hiba, Kyran, Conor, Kymi, Sarah, Simran
Y5: Angel, Rio, Johann, Reese, Mikayla, llyas, Eiliyah

Y6: Baldeep, Ajay, Sahib, Myaa, Taheeb, Lewis, Faheelln,

ASHLEY
BIRCHFIELD

HOUSE CAPTAINS AND VICE CAPTAINS
; AN 'y,f k-

>

Vice Captain

Aishah B
Maliaka
Sahib
Myaa

Captain
Nirbhay
Jade
Gaveena
Kartar

SPORTS CREW

Our new Sports Crew will be supporting sports
competitions in school and out of school this year.

Y5: Zain M, Mark, Leshawn, Riann, Rayarn, Nashai
Manjeevan, Anish, Takeal, Angel
| shan,
Roan, Rohan T, Cory

Y 6 :

Lia, My a a ,

There will be further opportunities for the
children to take on roles of responsibility such
as School Librarians and Peer Mediators in the

very near future. We will keep you updated!

HANDSWORTH YOUNG PE

PARLIAMENT

«Code of Conduct «

are responsible for our O\

young people in the local area.

The

Four children have been
selected to represent the
views of Cherry Orchard
Primary School pupils:
5ST: Thomas and Aylia
5SA: Mya and Gurjosh.
Young Peop
Parliament is an important
part of teaching children
about how democracy and
government work and we
hope that over the next few
months they will debate
various issues of interest for




HEALTH AND SAFETY AT CHERRY ORCHARD
ARRIVAL AT SCHOOL

Please be reminded that the gate to the KS2 playground opens at 8.45am and there is a
member of staff to supervise the children from 8.45am. Please make sure your child does
not arrive at school before 8.45am (unless they are attending Beeches Breakfast Club),

as they will not be able to access the school playground until this time. KS1 and Reception
doors open at 8.50am and Nursery opens at 8.45am. Registration is at 9.00am prompt. We'd
like to ensure that children arrive at school on time for registration and safe every morning.

ALLERGIES

A reminder to all parents of children with allergies.
Please remember to update the medical information that is kept in school.

If your child requires medication for their allergies please ensure that it is replaced when it
becomes out of date. If your child requires an inhaler, make sure a spare one is kept in
school - your doctor will usually supply you with 2 if you ask. Make sure you know when they
are due to expire and see your doctor for a replacement beforehand as we cannot administer
out of date medication. Help us in keeping your children safe and well.

For your information, there are 14 major allergens sited by The Food Standards Agency:
celery, cereals containing gluten, crustaceans, eggs, fish, lupin flour, milk, molluscs, mustard,
nuts, peanuts, sesame seeds, soya, sulphites.

Please let us know if your child is allergic to any of these ingredients.
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BRONZE KITEMARK

"Sainsburys

FOR P.E.

BRONZE

2 - Cherry Orchard are
proud to announce that

we have recently gained the

Sainsbury's Bronze Kitemark for P.E!

During the year, lots of children

participated in level 1, 2 and 3 games

Level 1 games are those played in
school with Houses competing agaif
each other. Level 2 games are thos
we play against other schools in the
Handsworth cluster. Level 3 games
are those where we have won level
and get to compete against the
winners of all other clusters of
Birmingham.

Gaining the Bronze Kitemark is a

testament to our passion for sports i
our school. Well done to all those wi
participated in Sainsbury's School
Games activities last year and helpg
us to gain this award.

You will find the logo on the bottom
of all of our school letters!!

Y4 EI D ASSEMB

I would like to thank those parents who
attended the Eid assembly on 23rd
September and say well done to the

Year 4 pupils and staff for their hard
work and lovely performance.

19

BAKE SALE

Thanks to the Year 5 children and teachers who
ran the bake sale to raise money for Cancer
SResearch. All donations of cakes and/or money
were very much appreciated. The children raised
£131.17 for their chosen cause!
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WELCOME TO OUR NEW STAFF MEMBERS \

| am sure you would like to join me in DIARY
welcoming the new members of our team who 2015/2016
. jOII’lEd usin Septer_nber: 3 Sep Forced Closure (building works )
Miss K. Newcombe (Year 2), Miss K. Sandford (feay Sep
5), Mrs C. McCormack (Nursery), Miss S.
Madigan (Year 6), Miss L. Bradley (KS1 Resoulfce
Base), Barbara Davis (Lunchtime Playleader).

Teacher Day - School Closed
7 Sep School Opens

28 Sep School Photographer

30 Sep Yr 1 trip to Avoncroft Museum
MESSAGE FROM OUR CHAI R OF O \2EGRMIN O R Break up for Half Term

A warm welcome from the governors to our young 23 Oct Teacher Day - School Closed
learners, their families, teaching and non teaching staff 2 Nov School Opens

» % andthe?o?alcommumty. _ 3 Nov Parents Ev&0di ng 3. 3
A 1 feel privileged and honoured to be elected Chair of 4 Nov Parent s Eveoding 4.3
Governors. We have an excellent team of governors who
give up their time freely and regularly to support the 10 Nov 9.30 Reception Open Morning
school in every way they can and I am delighted to say we all have an 13 Nov
outstanding working relationship with the management team and all
staff. T am passionate about the work the governing body does to sup- 3 Dec Yr 5 trip to Birmingham REP

port the school and take the role as a Chair as a great honour but also as 18 Dec Break Up for Christmas Holidays

a responsibility; I try to ensure we are always working in the best inter-
ests of every pupil in our school. 4 Jan Teacher Day - School Closed

2.30 Reception Open Afternoon

Our aim as a Governing Body is that the School will be outstanding in 5Jan School Opens
every possible way, for pupils, their families, the staff and anyone who 22 Jan Yr 2 Trip to Birmingham Hippodrome

is involved with or visits Ch h d beli 11 on th
is involved with or visits Cherry Orchard and believe we are well on the 1-5Feb Yr 6 Residential Trip - Pioneer Centre
way to achieving this.

The School Development Plan is at the heart of Cherry Orchard 12 Feb Break Up for Half Term
School’s vision and ethos. It details our aims and objectives for the 22 Feb School Opens
ongoing development of the School. Our key priorities focus on the 16 Mar Yr 2 trip to Ash End

following four areas:
. . . 24 Mar Break Up for Easter Holidays
Quality of teaching — continuous development of teachers to

deliver more outstanding lessons across the curriculum. 11 Apr School Opens

Pupil achievement and progress — enabling excellent progress 27 Apr Yr 5 trip to Space Centre Leicester
for p1.1p11s by pr.0V1d1ng challenge at all levels and improving 17 May Yr 3 trip to Conkers

earning behaviours.
Behaviour and safety of pupils — developing the role of the 8 Jun Yr 1 trip to Weston Super Mare
School Council, citizenship and healthy minds and bodies. 22 Jul Break Up for Summer Holidays

Leadership and management — developing our senior leadership
team, subject leaders and the governing body.
Parents and Governors have key roles in helping Cherry Orchard

Primary School to maintain high standards for all our children both
now, and for future generations.
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Mr. Tariq Begg

ATTENDANCE

m @ Y ~+ S5 A = © O

RIRK 1A IR 2C 2N 3B 3M 4P 4U 55A 55 6C GME 6)
RK RJ 1A 1R 2C 2N 3B 3M 4U 4P 5SA5ST 6C 6ME 6J Class

WELL DONE 6J! WELL DONE 5SA!

YOU HAVE BEEN THE MOST YOU HAVE HAD THE HIGHEST
PUNCTUAL CLASS IN SEPTEMBER. ATTENDANCE IN SEPTEMBER.




